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trauma. It is unclear why not all 
patients with diabetic neuroarth-
ropathy develop Charcot foot. 
Inflammation seems to be at the 
core of the process, and this may 
be related to risk factors and gen-
etic predisposition.13

It can be difficult for health-
care providers on the front line 
to access the appropriate refer-
rals in a timely manner. Enlist 
help from colleagues when 
referral to a multidisciplinary 
team is not possible. An ortho-
pedist, podiatrist or chiropodist 
should be able to help with 
these difficult cases.

Consider CN in the differen-
tial diagnosis of a red, swollen 
foot to prevent the devastating 
consequence of a deformed foot 
and long-term effects on quality 
of life, morbidity and mortality. 
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